Bajwa, Mehak

From: Bajwa, Mehak

Sent: QOctober 31, 2023 9:02 AM
To: Barry Blue

Subject: Cell 17 approval to use

Good morning Barry,

I am writing in response to your email dated October 17, 2023, where you requested approval to cover cell 17 of the
Prairie Green Landfill. In your email, you included a QA/QC report dated October 17, 2023, which was prepared by Trek
Geotechnical for the construction of the HDPE geomembrane liner in cell 17 of the facility.

After reviewing the QA/QC report, the requirements of clause 40-45 of Environment Act Licence No. 2177 ER (licence)
have been met. As per clause 46 of the licence, | am granting authorization for you to cover cell 17 of the facility
following the limits, terms, and conditions outlined in the licence.

If you have any further questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Thank you.

Regards,

Mehak Bajwa, P.Eng, M.Eng

Senior Environmental Engineer

Environmental Approvals Branch

Department of Environment and Climate

14 Fultz Blvd, Winnipeg, MB R3Y OL6
Phone:431-334-3667, Email: mehak.bajwa@gov.mb.ca




